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VINCENTIAN MARIAN YOUTH 

     International Secretariat
               Madrid – Spain

July 18, 2014

Dear Member of the VMY:

Walk with us as we deepen our faith!

Once again the Vincentian Marian Youth Association throughout the world has the joy of celebrating the anniversary of the first apparition of the Blessed Mother to Saint Catherine Laboure.

This year our celebration has a special character.  On the July 18th our advisors, together with the International Team, will be able to celebrate this anniversary in the Chapel of the Apparitions.  There, at the foot of the altar, we will once more listen to Mary’s call to accompany our Association of young men and women.  Therefore, I want to recall here some significant facts regarding this event and also want to place those events within the context of our theme for this current year and within the context of these International Meeting of the Advisors (July 15-20, 2014 in Paris).

In her maternal solicitous manner, Mary invited a young woman, Catherine Laboure, a novice in the Company of the Daughters of Charity, to accept a mission that was to be the source of many blessings and that would also involve certain difficulties.  This mission was revealed to Catherine but also included the Vincentian Missionaries (Father Aaldel who was to be the director), the Daughters of Charity and young men and women … all of whom were called to respond in a generous manner to our Mother’s invitation. Today also the members of the VMY cry out and express their inner longing to discover God who is present in each and every member of the Association … cry out and express their desire to make present God’s love and kingdom throughout the world, especially in the life of their sisters and brothers who are poor and in need … cry out and express their commitment to live together in unity and peace.  Like a good mother, Mary knew that as young men and women journeyed in faith they would need the understanding and the wisdom of mature adults who would help them read their life through the light of the Word of God.  In that way these young men and women would be able to recognize God’s presence in their life and hear God’s call to live the fullness of life, to contemplate the mysteries of life and to serve their brothers and sisters.  In this sense this year’s anniversary is an opportunity for each advisor to renew his/her commitment to journey with the young men and women of our Association … to journey and accompany others in the same way that Jesus accompanied his disciples.

Just as the VMY could not exist with advisors who would help the young men and women in their journey through life, so also the Association needs the commitment of its members.  This commitment involves living life in accord with gospel values and in accord with the ideals of the VMY and also includes being willing to take an additional step when such is demanded.  Next year the VMY will hold its IV General Assembly (July 24-28, 2015 in Salamanca, Spain).  At that time we will elect a new International Council that will serve the Association from 2015-2020.  We can ask who, from among the many leaders of the Association, will hear the call and place their gifts and talents at the service of their brothers and sisters?  Hopefully there will be such individuals who will have the courage to embrace their new opportunity of service, understanding of course that it is God who steers the boat and provides people with the grace to do what is requested of them.  The nominating process is open and we invite each person to consider the possibility of offering themselves for this service.  In September we will publish further information with regard to the criteria that should guide us in this process and then people will be given until December to discern and decide.

Another way of showing your commitment to the International VMY is through your active participation in the efforts of the International Council and Secretariat to become self-sustaining.  Our International Self-Financing Campaign which was begun on December 8, 2011 continues to move forward.  Nevertheless we are still far from achieving our goal of 835,600 euros:

· As of June 20, 2014 we had obtained 40% of our objective.  We have only one more year to raise the remainder and this fact should animate us to double our efforts.

· With a clear understanding that this is our campaign and that the results of this campaign should be the fruit of our labor, the same Foundation that helped us in 2013 has offered us $25,000 if the members, the groups and the various councils raise $25,000 before June 2015.  This also should encourage us to continue to make every effort on behalf of our beloved Association.  It is important that we commit ourselves with all that we have and with all that we are so that in this way the Lord might continue to multiply our blessings.

Looking back, the Council is very grateful for all that has taken place in the midst of the Association, for the advances that have been made with regard to various aspects of our life together and for the international meetings that have reinforced its dynamism.  Without any doubt our Blessed Mother has continued to be faithful to her children, guarding the treasure that we carry in vessels of clay.  May she continue to enlighten our advisors as they give witness to Christ who dwells in the heart of every young man and woman!  Her “yes” continues to give life to the new commitments that we, as young lay members of the VMY, are invited to assume in the midst of the Church and society. May the VMY continue to be that seed for lay and religious vocations, that place of commitment in which we are evangelized and we evangelize others and that place of countless graces for those who walk beneath the guidance of Mary!

To Jesus with Mary.

Yasmine Cajuste

International President of the VMY
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